



www.eapaediatrics.eu

28 April 2015

**Executive Board** 

President

Tom Stiris (Norway)

**Past President** 

Alfred Tenore, (Italy)

Vice President

Stefano del Torso, (Italy)

**Secretary General** 

Adamos Hadjipanayis, (Cyprus)

Treasurer

Arunas Valiulis, (Lithuania)

**Chair of EBP** 

Jean Christophe Mercier (France)

**Chair of Primary Care WG** 

Shimon Barak, (Israel)

Chair of Secondary Care WG

Bjorn Wettergren, (Sweden)

Chair of Tertiary Care WG

Robert Ross-Russel (UK)

**Executive Director** 

José Ramet, (Belgium)

Secretariat

Paragon-Conventions,

To Dr. Gottfried Huss President ECPCP

Dear Gottfried

Thank you for the kind words and appreciation of the statement published by EAP in the Lancet to support primary care paediatrics.

The EAP as you know officially (Paediatric section of UEMS) represents all aspects of paediatric care from primary to tertiary care. The aim of this EC and EAP is to support with all possible means any group of paediatricians and infants, children or adolescents' care in the community or in the hospital that are challenged and endangered by politicians.

At the same time we exist to promote infant, children and young people's health in Europe.

I am convinced that all European paediatric societies have the same common goals. I hope that we will all work within the framework of the EAP/ Paediatric section of UEMS to achieve these goals. In this respect I welcome any fruitful collaboration with the ECPCP.

My best regards

Tom Stiris

President.-EAP/UEMS

